
Scrutiny Committee 

 

Minutes 
 

Wednesday, 15 July 2015 at 18:00 
  

PRESENT: 
Councillor Williamson (in the Chair); Councillors M Coleman, Collins, Grant, Jeal, 
Jones, Lawn, Myers, Sutton, T Wainwright and Walker. 
 
Councillor Connell attended as substitute for Councillor Grey. 
 
Councillor C Smith also attended. 
 
Mrs J Beck (Director of Customer Services), Mr R Read (Director of Housing and 
Neighbourhoods), Mrs K Watts (Transformation Programme Manager), Mr R 
Gregory (Group Manager Neighbourhoods), and Mr R Hodds (Cabinet Secretary). 
 

 

1. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 1  
 
Councillor T Wainwright declared a personal interest in the item relating to the 
business case for an investment in leisure facilities in his capacity as one of the 
Borough Council's representatives on the Sentinel Leisure Trust but was allowed to 
speak and vote on the item. 

 

2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 2  
 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Grey and Mavroudis. 

 

3. MINUTES 3  
 
The minutes of the meeting held on the 17th June 2015 were confirmed. 

 

4. PROPOSED SCRUTINY COMMITTEE RESPONSE TO THE CCG's 
CONSULTATIONS  4  
 
The Committee was reminded that at their last meeting they had considered a 
presentation from Andy Evans the Chief Executive Officer of the CCG on the 
consultations relating to GP Practice premises in Gorleston and Bradwell and on the 
"The Shape of the System - Developing Modern and Sustainable Health Services in 
Great Yarmouth and Waveney". The Committee at their last meeting had agreed to 
defer this matter to the July meeting and had asked the Chairman to prepare a 
proposed response to the consultation papers. 
 



Accordingly the Committee now considered the Chairman's proposed response to the 
two consultations being carried out by the Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG). 
 
The Cabinet Secretary advised Members that under the terms of the Council's 
Constitution any response to the two consultations by the CCG was the responsibility 
of Cabinet. The Committee discussed whether it would be appropriate for this item to 
be considered by Full Council at its meeting next week prior to Cabinet giving its 
formal approval at its meeting on the 12th August. 
 
RESOLVED: 
That the proposed  response to the two consultations being carried out by the CCG, 
as now amended, be approved, and be referred to Full Council for consideration. 

 

5. IT ROLL OUT AND FLEXIBLE WORKING 5  
 
The Committee considered a presentation by the Director of Customer Services with 
regard to the Council's new website and on the ITGY App. Members were advised 
that on the 21st July there would be a drop-in session for all Members to view the new 
flexible working arrangements in Room 1 at the Town Hall. 

 

6. ANNUAL PERFORMANCE REPORT AND QUARTER 4 KEY PROJECTS 
REPORT 6  
 
The Committee considered the Transformation Programme Manager's report which 
gave details of the Annual Performance Report for the 2014/15 and key projects for 
quarter four of 2014/15. The report summarised the key projects and highlighted 
some of the performance measures. 
 
RESOLVED: 

1. That the Annual Performance Report and Quarter Four Key Project Report be 
approved. 

2. That the following issues be considered at the next meeting of the Scrutiny 
Committee on the 3rd September:- 

 Sundry Debt Arrears. 
 Uncollected Council Tax - Half Yearly Report. 

 
 

7. GREAT YARMOUTH SPORT LEISURE AND PLAY STRATEGY 7  
 
The Committee considered the Director of Housing and Neighbourhoods' report which 
summarised the context and headline findings of the Sport, Play and Leisure 
Strategy. 
 
The Committee considered issues relating to the following items within the Play 
Strategy:- 

 Overall Strategy. 
 Key Findings. 
 Playing Pitches (organised sports). 
 Non Sports (Play, Leisure and Recreation). 
 Strategic Framework and next steps. 



The Director of Housing and Neighbourhoods reported that the Strategy would be 
considered by Cabinet at its meeting on the 12th August 2015. 
 
The Committee gave detailed consideration to the proposed next steps in relation to 
the strategy. Members were advised that as part of the process it was recommended 
that a Members Working Group for Sport and Leisure be re-convened to ensure 
Members remain part of this process. Members were assured that the membership of 
this Working Group would be politically balanced. 
 
RESOLVED: 

1. That the completion of the Sport, Play and Leisure Strategy be noted and that 
the initial findings contained in the Summary Document and the overall 
approach be endorsed. 

2. That if Members have any individual comments on the strategy document 
these should be passed direct to the Director of Housing and Neighbourhoods. 

 
 
 

8. CORPORATE PLAN 2015 - 2020 8  
 
Members considered the Chief Executive Officer's report on the Corporate Plan 2015-
2020. Members were advised that the Corporate Plan is a key organisational 
document which sets the overall strategy and direction for the Council in terms of its 
future work to benefit the Borough of Great Yarmouth. The Corporate Plan provides a 
strategic framework for Officers and Members to work within, outlining key priorities 
and actions for the Council, helping to guide decisions around investment and 
resourcing for the organisation. The Corporate Plan clearly outlines this direction of 
travel in terms of future strategy for the Borough, and as such creates an opportunity 
for stakeholders, partners and major agencies to understand this and align their own 
efforts to support the future strategic direction of the Borough. 
 
The Transformation Programme Manager explained the process of consultation that 
had already been carried out in respect of the plan which had been considered  at 
Staff Briefings, Transformation Board and also at the Members Transformation 
Briefings. 
 
Councillor T Wainwright commented that in his opinion the Corporate Plan should be 
considered in the first instance by the political groups before it is formally considered 
by Full Council.The Chairman also commented that everybody needs to take 
ownership of this document. 
 
The Cabinet Secretary reported that Chief Executive Officer's report had been 
considered by Cabinet at its meeting on the 13th July 2015 who had recommended to 
Council that the Council should adopt the Corporate Plan 2015-2020; investing in the 
future of Great Yarmouth as detailed in his report. 
 
RESOLVED: 
That Cabinet be advised that in future Scrutiny Committee would prefer to pre 
scrutinise the Corporate Plan document before the matter is formally considered by 
Cabinet and Council. 

 

9. SCRUTINY COMMITTEE WORK PROGRAMME 2015-16 9  
 



The Cabinet Secretary reported on the proposed Scrutiny Committee Work 
Programme for 2015/16. The Committee agreed to include additional items relating to 
Sundry Debt Arrears, uncollected Council Tax, a review of procedures at Wherry Way 
and on Police staffing levels. 

 

10. DATE OF NEXT MEETING 11  
 
Members noted that the date of the next meeting would be Thursday 3rd September 
2015. 

 

11. EXCLUSION OF PUBLIC 12  
 
RESOLVED: 
That under Section 100(A)(4) of the Local Government Act 1972. the public be 
excluded from the meeting for the following item of business on the grounds that it 
involved the likely disclosure of exempt information as defined in Paragraph 1 of Part 
1 of Schedule 12(A) of the said Act as the report contains commercial sensitive 
information. 

 

12. BUSINESS CASE FOR INVESTMENT IN LEISURE FACILITIES 13  
 
 

The meeting ended at:  19:35 


